
April 7, 2021 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
premier@ontario.ca  

Re: Vaccine Distribution 

The Council of The Corporation of the City of Brampton passed the following resolution 
at its meeting of April 7, 2021: 

Whereas the Ontario’s COVID-19 vaccine program goals are to: 1. Prevent deaths 2. 
Prevent illness, hospitalization and ICU admissions, and 3. Reduce transmission; 

Whereas the Region of Peel Public Health Department is set up to vaccinate 70,000 
residents a day; 

Whereas we need more vaccine as we only vaccinate 8000 residents a day; 

Whereas the Region of Peel has been a "hot spot" with a high number of COVID cases; 

Whereas the third wave of the pandemic worsens, with COVID-19 cases soaring and 
critical care admissions reaching record highs; 

Whereas the province needs to quicken their vaccine distribution to combat 
unsustainable pressure facing hospitals and health centres; 

Whereas 50 per cent of COVID-19 cases are tied to essential workers and their 
families; 

Therefore be it resolved that: 

1. The Ontario Government be requested to prioritize vaccine distribution to public
health units within the hardest hit regions and municipalities experiencing
COVID-19, including the Region of Peel and in particular the City of Brampton to
be prioritized;

2. The Ontario Government and Region of Peel be requested to immediately
prioritize vaccinations for the following essential sectors and workers most
impacted by COVID-19, within the Region and City:

a. Logistics, warehousing, transportation and trucking businesses;
b. Food processing businesses;
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c. Teachers and educators; and 
d. Grocers, restaurants and other essential retail service providers 
e. Front-line municipal workers, by-law enforcement, transit operators, and 

police services; 
 

3. The Ontario Government and Region of Peel be requested to immediately 
prioritize vaccinations for the following essential sectors and workers most 
impacted by COVID-19, within the Region and City: 

 
a. Logistics, warehousing, transportation and trucking businesses; 
b. Food processing businesses; 
c. Teachers and educators; and 
d. Grocers, restaurants and other essential retail service providers 
e. Front-line municipal workers, by-law enforcement, transit operators, and 

police services; 
 

4. The Ontario Government and the Region of Peel be requested, where possible, 
to deliver vaccinations through mobile/onsite workplace clinics to 
businesses/factories, high risk neighbourhoods and other essential workplaces 
such as schools and food processing plants as soon as possible; and 

 
5. That a copy of this Resolution be provided to the Premier of Ontario and 

Brampton MPPs, the Provincial Medical Officer of Health, the Peel Region 
Medical Officer of Health, and the Region of Peel, City of Mississauga and Town 
of Caledon Councils. 

 
Yours truly, 
 

Terri Brenton 
 
Terri Brenton 
Legislative Coordinator, City Clerk’s Office 
Tel: 905.874.2106 / Fax: 905.874.2119 / TTY: 905.874.2130 
e-mail: terri.brenton@brampton.ca 
 
(CL–9.1) 
 
cc: Brampton Members of Provincial Parliament: 

Hon. Prabmeet Sarkaria, MPP, Brampton South: prabmeet.sarkaria@pc.ola.org  
Amarjot Sandhu, MPP, Brampton West: amarjot.sandhu@pc.ola.org  
Sara Singh, MPP, Brampton Centre: SSingh-QP@ndp.on.ca  
Gurratan Singh, MPP, Brampton East: GSingh-QP@ndp.on.ca  
Kevin Yarde, MPP, Brampton North: KYarde-QP@ndp.on.ca  
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cc (continued): 

Dr. David Williams, Chief Medical Officer of Health, Ontario: 
dr.david.williams@ontario.ca  

Dr. Lawrence Loh, Medical Officer of Health, Region of Peel: c/o Dianne 
Wiegand, Assistant to the Medical Officer of Health, Public Health - Region of 
Peel: dianne.wiegand@peelregion.ca 

K. Lockyer, Regional Clerk and Interim Commissioner of Corporate Services,
Regional Municipality of Peel: kathryn.lockyer@peelregion.ca

A. Adams, Deputy Clerk and Acting Director of Clerk's, Corporate Services,
Regional Municipality of Peel: regional.clerk@peelregion.ca

D. Rusnov, Director, Legislative Services and City Clerk, City of Mississauga:
diana.rusnov@mississauga.ca

L. Hall, Director and Town Clerk, Town of Caledon: laura.hall@caledon.ca
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